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           A SPECIAL GROUP 

 

On October 15, the group of ladies pictured here, got together and served a 

funeral dinner in honor of Audrey Vander Heyden-Butalla.  This is a 

program of the Women’s Fellowship.  Different people work different times, 

but the family took this picture and wanted to give these ladies a special 

thank you!  Also thank you to those who brought salads and desserts.  Please 

pick up your dishes in the church kitchen! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLESSING OUR COMMUNITIES 

For I was hungry and you 
gave me food, I was thirsty 

and you gave me something 
to drink, I was a stranger and 

you welcomed me, I was 
naked and you gave me 

clothing, I was sick and you 
took care of me, I was in 

prison and you visited me.’ 
Then the righteous will 

answer him, ‘Lord, when was 
it that we saw you hungry 

and gave you food, or thirsty 
and gave you something to 
drink? And when was it that 
we saw you a stranger and 

welcomed you, or naked and 
gave you clothing? And 

when was it that we saw you 
sick or in prison and visited 

you?’ And the king will 
answer them, ‘Truly I tell 

you, just as you did it to one 
of the least of these who are 
members of my family, you 

did it to me.’ 
 

Matthew 25:35-40 

SOME OF THE THINGS YOU’LL 

FIND IN THIS MONTH’S 

NEWSLETTER 

 Pastor Greg’s Column: Page 2 

 Prayers: Page 3 

 Thanksgiving Eve Service: Page 3 

 Women’s Fellowship: Page 4 

 Giving Tree: Page 4 

 Food Pantry Needs: Page 5 

 Worship Schedule: Page 6 

 Sunday School: Page 7 
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Pastor GREG’S Column 
 

“This Most Historical Election” 
 

 I feel like the news folks say every two years, but certainly every four years, “this is the most historic election 

ever!” The truth is that this one is pretty historical.  People on all sides are frustrated, angry, emotional, hurting, 

excited, involved, resigned, and a whole host of other things.  Still others have simply opted out.  Facebook and 

other social media is full of political banter, most of it based in someone’s opinion and little based in fact.  

Either candidate represents challenges and has, as they say, “high negatives.”  But either way, we will choose a 

president on November 8th.  Remember to vote! 

 

 There is a lot of anxiety about this election.   The public is more polarized than perhaps ever.  There are 

charges of rigging, election fraud, unfair media bias…you name it!  For most people, we feel caught in the 

middle.  We have made our choice, but we aren’t too sure about it.  And that’s just for president.  We’ll choose 

a senator, congressman, and other “down the ballot” people. 

 

 Politicians become fair game for criticism and especially for humor.  I have to admit I’ve seen some pretty 

funny caricatures of both major presidential candidates.  They are funny, but in some ways they are not.  Times 

are tough.  People are in crisis.  Wars rage around the world.  We are called to lead around the globe, but we 

have some real problems here at home.  There’s so much stress about all of this. 

 

 Exercise your right and vote on November 8.  There will be plenty to do after election night is over, I assure 

you. 

 

 In the meantime, take a break.  Catch the last remaining color on the trees.  Take a walk on a crisp, cool day.  

Take time to pray.  Our Bible is full of stories of times that were a whole lot worse than ours.  Exile, slavery, 

wandering in the wilderness, execution of a leader, our Bible knows human reality well.  And yet, through it all, 

God is at work.  It’s not always easy to see, or to understand, but God is at work.  I still don’t believe that the 

end of the world is at hand.  I know many people do.  My faith is larger than that.  My trust in God is deep. 

 

 In the midst of the stress, look for signs of God being at work.  See hope where it resides.  Find beauty in the 

world around you.  Seek ways to reconnect relationships that have been split apart by this polarizing election.  

Love one another, even when you disagree, with the grace that comes through Christ. 

 

 In the end, God wins.  In the meantime, it is for us to figure out how to be most faithful.  May you feel God’s 

blessing.  May you still have much to be thankful for even if your candidate loses.  May you find community, 

May you find hope.   

 

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Greg 
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HEAR OUR PRAYERS O LORD”  
 Of Healing and Comfort for:  

 The family of Audrey Vander Heyden-Butalla, whose funeral was here on October 15th. 

 Dorothy Hedtke 

 Casey Euhardy and family 

 John Pieper 

 Dalton Kent 

 Ken Diehl 

 Dean Peterson 

 

 

 

THANK YOU 
 Thank you to Terry Reimers for typing the choir anthem lyrics for the Media Shout slides.  

 Thank you to Diane Schneider for filing the choir music downstairs and keeping us organized. 

 Thanks to Peter Lauer for the beautiful solo with the choir for the anthem, "Thy Will Be Done". 

 

 

 

 

 

              GO AND DO THE SAME 
On Sunday, October 9th, Trudy Staskal was recognized for her 

many years of volunteer ministry in our church, for our church's 

wider mission and in our community.  The Ministry Support Team 

wanted Trudy to know how much she is appreciated for who she is 

and for all that she does.  Thank you Trudy for inviting us to go 

and do likewise. 

 
 

 
THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE 

Everyone is invited to participate in the community thanksgiving service held in partnership with New London 

United Methodist Church and Trinity Lutheran Church.  This year, the service will be held on Wednesday, 

November 23 at 6:30 at the United Methodist Church.  Pastor Greg Watling will be preaching this year. 

 

Confirmation students and families are asked to attend this service, but no confirmation class will be held that 

evening. 

 
 

FREE THANKSGIVING DAY DINNER 
PLACE: United Methodist Church, 709 W. Pine Street, New London, Wisconsin 

TIME: 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. on Thanksgiving Day 

Come and share a meal and fellowship with others.  Transportation is available, call 982-4703.  Sponsored by 

First Congregational UCC, United Methodist Church, Most Precious Blood and Trinity Lutheran Church. 
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WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP 
As the weather gets cooler, learn about a quilt mission located here in New London. Barbara Johnson from 

Trinity Lutheran Church will share what their Women’s Quilting Group mission is all about. Join us November 

3, 1:00, for dessert and this presentation.  If you have mattress pads, sheets, blankets or fabric that can be 

donated to this mission, please bring it to church by November 6. We will also take a thank offering for our 

Christmas adopt a family project. 

 

 

NEW CUSTODIAN 
Cindy Croke, our present custodian, is unable to continue.  We thank her for her time here and for a job well 

done.  After some interviewing with a couple of candidates, the Ministry Support team has agreed to hire Kim 

Olmsted as our new custodian effective October 24th. 

 

Welcome, Kim, to our staff! 

 

 
GIVING TREE! -2016 

Xmas is just around the corner - Really!!  Christmas cards with children's wish lists will soon be in the narthex. 

New London and Dale food pantries will provide the children's names and ages with sizes, clothing needs, toys, 

games, etc. You do not need to purchase everything on the list- simply choose what you wish to give.  All 

instructions will be on the cards with return dates, wrapping instructions and a list to sign your name by your 

child selection.  Thank you in advance for helping children have a Merry Christmas.  Any questions, please call 

Sherry Fisher at 920-621-4973 or fishers1942@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

 

Thank you for giving of your Time, Talent and Treasure. 
Our Church will use these precious resources to further our vision of “Blessing Our Communities.”  

Together, the efforts of our church members, friends, guests, and visitors are changing lives. 

 

 September 2015               September 2016 

ATTENDANCE:    144                                 167 

 

INCOME: 

 Operating Fund $14,726.46 $13,924.18 

 Church Improvement Fund $858.62 $850.34 

 Our Churches Wider Mission $633.92 $10,738.18 

 Camp Campital Campaign $20.00 $10,199.96 

 

EXPENSES: 

 Operating Fund $14,461.67 $24,174.80 

 Church Improvement Fund $886.12 $245.00 

 
 

mailto:fishers1942@gmail.com
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NEIGHBORS IN NEED 

Thank you to all those that so generously gave towards Neighbors in Need.  As of October 23rd, we collected 

$2792.00.  With your generous support, the United Church of Christ, through the Neighbors in Need Special 

Mission Offering, helps its members live out their beliefs via acts of service.  
 

 

CAMP AWESUM DATES FOR 2017 
A group of volunteers will participate again this year in Camp AweSum, a camp designed for families with 

children on the Autism Spectrum.  Our camp dates this year will be July 16-22.  A meeting will be held in 

January to figure out who might want to go, what it might cost, and if/when we want to do fundraising.  If you 

are interested in learning more, please let Pastor Greg know. 

 
 

EATS AND SHEETS 
The local Food Pantry continues to be busy and certain items are flying off the shelves and they don’t get 

donated that often.  Let’s see what we can do about filling these up and making sure that some basic items are 

available for everyone.   

 Baked Beans 

 Black Beans 

 Instant white rice 

 Miracle Whip 

 Ketchup 

 Mandarin Oranges 

 Pineapple 

 Instant mashed potatoes 

 Jams/Jelly 

 Spaghetti sauce 

 Canned Soups 

 Toilet Paper (yes this is the sheets) 

 

Please also watch the list that hangs by the shelves in the Narthex.  We will highlight items that are fast movers 

in both the newsletter and that list.  If the needs change during the month we will update the list on the shelves. 

Thanks again for your continued support and generosity.  Be The Good, Be The Blessing. 

Rita and Michelle 
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UPCOMING SCHEDULE 
Saturday, December 24th: 4:30 & 7:00 p.m. Christmas Eve Services 

Sunday, December 25th: 9:00 a.m.  & 2:00 p.m. worship services 
Christmas Day Dinner, December 25th: 11:00-2:00 p.m. 

Sunday, January 1st: 9:00 a.m. worship service, no communion 
 

 
BOOK STUDY ENDS 

The book study group finished our study of Being Mortal on Wednesday, October 19.  We hope to start another 

book after January 1.  If you have a book you’d like us to consider, please speak with Pastor Greg or Wally 

Schmidt. 

 
VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 

A new volunteer schedule is being worked on for Video Operator and Coffee Hour Hospitality Teams.  If you 

are interested in volunteering to be a video operator and/or hospitality team, please call, email or leave a note in 

the office that you are interested and to be on the schedule.  Training will be offered.  

 

Also, please check the bulletin board to sign up to usher, greet, acolyte, welcome, serve/set up communion, be a 

lay reader and/or do Kid’s Chat.  Volunteers are always needed.   

 

 

LAURA MUELLER’S HAITI MISSION TRIP FUNDRAISER 
Miss grandma's dill pickles or the flavorful taste of tomato jam? Ever tried a "slippery jim"? Maybe you would 

like to be the proud owner of a "Gypsy Bag"? Those are a few of the homemade canned items as well as 

knit/crotchet for sale as a fund raiser for my upcoming trip to Haiti in January 6-15, 2017. Enjoy slices or 

spears-maybe even a pickle relish made from zucchini on your next brat or burger! Lots of 100% cotton dish 

clothes to choose from. Located in church Narthex on shelf. Items are priced and checks may be made out to 

Laura Mueller.  

 

Thank you for all your support-blessings,  

Laura 

 

NOVEMBER’S CAMP FUNDRAISER 
In the spring we had such fun painting canvases that we decided to tap into our artistic gifts again in November! 

 

You will have your choice to make 1 of 3 signs. 

You can choose either a winter theme, a fall 

theme, or your last name/initial. The cost for 

this fun afternoon is $35. Look for more 

information in fellowship hall for the date, start 

time, and registration.  Or you can email 

Heather Roland @hroland1105@gmail.com. 
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 Sunday Faith Formation 
 

Faith Formation classrooms are bustling, teachers are hustling, and it is such a joy to 

experience this excitement week after week!  I hope you take time to engage the children, youth, 

and adults about what they’ve learned in their classes and ask about their projects and activities.  

Hopefully they can share with you how God is still speaking! 

Our Preschool and Kindergarten classes continue with their lectionary-based curriculum 

which follows the same scriptures used in worship each week.  

After lessons about Elijah in September & October, late October into early November has 

our 1st – 6th grade Rotation Workshop classes learning about Elisha.  Children explore Elisha’s 

ministry of compassion and care as he resurrects the woman’s son, multiplies the widow’s oil, and 

cures Naaman of his leprosy, always giving God the glory.  Children will learn that God inspires us to 

be compassionate to others through loving kindness and kind actions that mirror to others God’s 

immeasurable love!  

*Bible Knowledge – Where are our heroes?  Who do our children look up to, admire, and wish to 

model themselves after?  Children will learn from Elisha’s view of Elijah as a person he desired to be 

like and faithfully follow, and compare the compassionate deeds of Elijah and Elisha with Jesus. 

*Cooking – As children learn the events of how God showed compassion through Elisha to help a 

woman and her children, they will make Amish Friendship Bread that will demonstrate how a little 

goes a long way when we trust God. 

*Drama – Children will learn the story of Elisha and his visit to Shunem, where a woman’s kindness to 

Elisha brought a blessing from God.  Children will act out short scenes and determine whether they 

depict kind or unkind acts.  They will discuss the consequences of their actions. 

*Video – Children explore the important events of Elisha’s ministry through viewing a video, Elisha, 

Man of God.  Children learn an important message that Elisha learned from Elijah – never take a 

reward or honor for the works of God. 

 Our Middle School & High School youth continue their studies on our New Testament Ancestors.  

Ask them about their encounters with their biblical ancestors!! 
 

Nursery News 
We wish to extend blessings to our most dependable and caring Nursery Attendant, Katie Morton , as 
she leaves us seeking new adventures in her life.  Katie has been caring for our youngest members in the 
nursery for man y years.  She will be greatly missed!   
 
You will see some new faces in the Nursery starting in November.  Katelyn Schmidt  and Haily Porter  will 
join Theresa Banick in the nursery to continue providing tender care to our littlest members!  Welcome!  

Christian Education continues… 
Karyl Hebel, Christian Education Director  

kjhebel65@gmail.com  
education@uccnewlondon.org  

church: 920 -982-3731  cell: 920-402-0030 (txt ok)  
 

mailto:kjhebel65@gmail.com
mailto:education@uccnewlondon.org
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THANK YOU ! ! 
 

… To our Teacher for the 3- & 4-year-old children, Tina Clegg! 

… To our Teacher for our Kindergarten students, Robin Ernst!  

… To our Rotation Workshop Teachers for late October and early November, Wendy Lauer, 

Nicole Behling, Jackie Cartwright & YOU! 

… To our Shepherds for our Rotation Workshops:  Grades 1 & 2 – Cindy Foster! 

**Shepherds still needed for Grade 3-4 & 5-6!!** 
… To our Teachers for our 7-8th grade Middle School students: Pete Lauer and Laura Buschke! 

… To our Teachers for our 9-12th grade High School students: Jennifer Lamers and Tim 

Schmidt! 

… To our Adult Bible Study Leader, Garth Schneider 

 

 

         KID’S CONNECTION 
October brought four weeks of Kid’s Connection Wednesdays filled with fun, 

games, music, activities, family meal time, and our annual trip to Cuff’s Pumpkin 

Farm!  We’re off to a great start! 

A huge thank you to the Cuff’s for hosting our KC kids, plus our chaperones, 

drivers, and other family members and guests!  We always have a great adventure at the pumpkin 

patch and come back with so many fun stories.   

We look forward to our first visit this year to Trinity Terrace with our 4-6th grade kids November 

2nd.  The kids enjoy making a seasonal craft with, and for, their resident partners each month.  A 

reminder to parents: there will be NO Kid’s Connection on Wednesday, Nov 23rd. 

Many thanks to Tina Waterstradt, Kelli Sager, Lisa Ziemer, and Pastor Greg for helping out with 

our Kid’s Connection program!  This year, we welcome a new Kid’s Connection Choir Director, Dorea 

Lauer, a High School senior who brings her lively personality and musical experience to share and 

excite the kids with songs of worship & praise!  And special thanks to Mary Schwan, Lori 

O’Connell, Tina Waterstradt, and Kim Olmsted for helping transport kids from school to church!  

We could not offer this program without the help of so many!!  Thank you all! 

If you can help prepare and serve a meal for our Wednesday Family Meals, we have several open 

dates.  Please sign up on the meal schedule on the kitchen refrigerator.  

If your child still wishes to join us, please see Karyl Hebel for more information on this mid-week 

Kid’s Connection program! 

 

Mark your calendars for our annual 

Advent Workshop ð Sunday, Nov. 20th  
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CAMP SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE NEWS 
Thank you to everyone who helped with our first event which was a bake sale.  We are off to a great start with 

our fundraising efforts 

 

HO-HO-HO - A NEW CAMP SCHOLARSHIP FUNDRAISER! We will be selling Christmas 

Wreaths soon as a camp fundraiser for delivery before the Christmas season starts!  If your home 

and/or business needs a wreath, we can get that for you.  Details coming soon!   

 

 

PAINTING PARTY!  Watch for information on the painting party event!  

 

 

 

The Scrip program ramps up this month!  Beginning the first Sunday of November we will be selling cards 

EVERY SUNDAY through Sunday 12-11-16 to help you prepare for the holidays.  You purchase it one week 

and it will be ready for you the following week.  EXCITING NEWS – Fleet Farm Cards are BACK!  Get 

ready for hunting by picking up a few cards and do your shopping with the cards!  Check out the FULL list of 

all the options available.  Take the list out to your friends and neighbors and bring back orders with payment!  

Cards work as gifts or to buy supplies/gifts.  PLEASE consider this as an option to help out our 2017 Campers.   

See the full list on the board in the fellowship hall.   

 Payment MUST accompany cards order – no exceptions. 

Candy Bars are always available for buying/selling!!  Please see Kaylene Kloehn or Wendy Lauer if you’d like 

to buy a box or two.   

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS – CHECK THESE OUT AND GET READY TO HELP! 

 
 
We do have a host of other ideas that can be implemented in addition to these.  Please see Karyl, Kaylene or 

Wendy if you’d like to lead a fundraising event! 

 
Continued on next page… 
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Camp Scholarship guidelines were mailed to all families, handed out at the parent meeting, but are also always 

available on the camp board in the fellowship hall.  Make sure you know what the requirements are to receive a 

scholarship and make sure you are working on that starting NOW!!  PLEASE DON’T WAIT UNTIL SPRING 

TO START FUNDRAISING!!!  We need EVERYONE’S help to be successful in earning the maximum 

scholarship! 

 

Reminder that each camper family is REQUIRED to keep track of their own participation.  There are slips in 

the camper box in the office, fill it out and have it signed by the parent leader of the event and put it in your 

families folder.  All fundraising participation sheets must be turned in NO LATER THAN MAY 

1ST to be considered for a scholarship.  Please donôt wait and miss out! 
 

Registration for camp will open up right away in January 2017 so start thinking now what you’d like your 

campers to be doing next summer!!  If you want to be a camper, you need to get registered before we hand out 

scholarships so we know who is going and we know who needs to receive a scholarship!  As mentioned in the 

meeting, if your camper likes to attend any of the Adventure camps, those fill up very early so register as early 

as possible so you don’t miss a chance to get to go!  Campers signed up for camp by May 1st will be 

considered for a scholarship.  Make sure you are signed up BEFORE that date so you donôt 

miss your chance to receive a scholarship!   
 

Camp Sunday will be Sunday, February 19, 2017.  MARK YOU CALENDARS NOW!!  We need all campers 

on hand to help. Sign-up sheets will be available as we get closer.  We will also help anyone that needs to 

register for camp on this day between services and after second service. 

 

Scholarships will be handed out the Sunday in May 21, 2017.  All campers are expected to attend one of the 

services to receive their scholarship so please MARK YOU CALENDARS NOW!!   
 

 

 

THANK YOU’S 
 

Dear UCC Church Family, 

Thank you for the scholarship for camp. This year, my favorite part was being able to meet up with old friends 

and making new ones.  Being at camp is always a great experience that I could never forget. Thank you again 

for my camp scholarship. ~Grace Golla 

 

 

New London Work Crew, 

Thanks so much for all of your hard work last week.  The weather certainly was not great and yet you kept right 

at it! You took things off the list that have plagued me since Memorial Day! Your help means a lot to us. 

Blessings, Nathan Athorp, Pilgrim Center 

 

 

Dear members of the United Church of Christ, 

We want to thank you for the generous donations of shoes for our school district! Many children will benefit 

from this donation! Thank you for your thoughtfulness and generosity! ~ Jen Tate, Bulldogs of Character 
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Minister: Rev. Greg Watling  
Cell-920-472-9172 

 

Secretary/Financial Secretary: Kathy Phillips (mainoffice@uccnewlondon.org) 920-982-3731 
 Secretaryõs Office Hours: 

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday: 8:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 
 

  Bookkeeper: Cindy Philippon bookkeeper@uccnewlondon.org 

 Custodian: Kim Olmsted 

 Childcare Provider: Theresa Banick, Katelyn Schmidt, Haily Porter 

Stephen Ministry Leaders: Mary Schulz & Kathy Foster 
 

 Christian Education: 
Christian Education Coordinator: Karyl Hebel ð education@uccnewlondon.org 

  

Kidõs Connection - Karyl Hebel, Tina Waterstradt, Kelli Sager, Dorea Lauer & Liza Ziemer 
 

Camp Scholarships: Kaylene Kloehn & Wendy Lauer  
  

Music Coordinators: 
Director of Music: Sandy Eithun 

 

Organist, Pianist, Choir Accompanist, & Bell Choir Director:  
Sandy Eithun 

  

Praise Connection Director, Substitute Pianist & Organist:  
Lois Cuff 

  

Choir Director: Callie Cochran-Hager 
Menõs Choir Director: Lois Cuff 

  

Sound Technicians: John Wiesner, Dave Thiel, Paul Tetzloff &  
Sam Eithun  

 
 

 

Website: www.uccnewlondon.org 

www.facebook.com/UCCNL 

CHECK US OUT! 
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Leadership Teams: 
  
  
Minister  - Greg Watling - 982-3731; cell ð 920-472-9172; email-pastor@uccnewlondon.org 
  

Management Team: 
Operations: Jamie Darkow: 982-7541 
Training: Heidi Dusek: 250-2936 
Spiritual Development: Wally Schmidt: 982-5165 
Motivation: Jim Williams: 982-6055 
Missionary Deployment: Dave Thiel: 982-7381 
  

Visioning Board: 
Laura Buschke: 920-596-2435 
Michelle Campbell: 982-202-2518 
Scott Huntley: 982-2410 
Gloria Kjer: 920-750-8061 
Heather Wiesner: 596-1621 
Sandy Cuff: 920-213-7518 

  

Financial Liaison - Rita Thiel: 982-7381 
UCC Tech Team - Scott Eithun, Mitchell Eithun, Paul Tetzloff, Rachel Karpf & Tim Schmidt 
Ministry Support Team: Debi Williams, Bonnie Wandke, Rita Thiel, Gary Prost & Dean Peterson 
  

 

 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
8:00 a.m. - Contemporary Worship 
9:00 a.m. ð Sunday school 
9:00 a.m. ðAdult Study 
9:00 a.m. - Fellowship Hour 
10:10 a.m. - Traditional Worship 

 
      Communion is on the   
    first Sunday of the month.  
            

Welcome to  
First Congregational  

United Church of Christ 

 



 

First Congregational UCC 
November 2016 

 
 

     1  

2  3  4  5  6  7  8  

9  10  11  12  13  14  15 

16  17  18  19  20  21  22 

23  24  25  26  27  28  29 

30  31       

    1  2  3  

4  5  6  7  8  9  10 

11  12  13  14  15  16  17 

18  19  20  21  22  23  24 

25  26  27  28  29  30  31 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  

 

  

 

1   

6:30 p.m.- 

Spirit Bells 

7:30 p.m.-

Men’s Choir 

2   
3:30 p.m.-Kid’s Connection 

5:45 p.m.-Heavenly Metal 

7:00 p.m.-Confirmation Class 

7:00 p.m.- Choir 

3   
10:00 a.m.-Bible 

Study 

 

1:00 p.m.- Afternoon 

Women’s Fellowship 

4  
 

5  

6   Communion 

8:00 a.m.-Praise Service 

9:00 a.m.-Sunday school 

9:00 a.m.- Adult Study 

9:00 a.m.-Fellowship Time  

10:10 a.m.-Traditional Worship/ 

Spirit Bells/Choir/Schmidt Baptism  

7   
6:00 p.m.-

WLD Group 

8   
7:00 a.m.-Hall 

in use; polling 

6:30 p.m.- 

Spirit Bells 

7:30 p.m.-

Men’s Choir 

9    
3:30 p.m.-Kid’s Connection 

5:45 p.m.-Heavenly Metal 

7:00 p.m. -Confirmation Class 

7:00 p.m.- Choir 

10   
 

10:00 a.m.-Bible 

Study 

 

 

11   
5:30 p.m.- Hall 

in use 

12  

13   
8:00 a.m.-Praise Service 

9:00 a.m.-Sunday school 

9:00 a.m.- Adult Study 

9:00 a.m.-Fellowship Time  

10:10 a.m.-Traditional Worship 

14   
6:00 p.m.-

WLD Group 

15   
6:30 p.m.- 

Spirit Bells 

7:30 p.m.-

Men’s Choir 

16   
3:30 p.m.-Kid’s Connection 

5:45 p.m.-Heavenly Metal 

7:00 p.m.-Confirmation Class 

7:00 p.m.- Choir 

17   
10:00 a.m.-Bible 

Study 

 

5:00 p.m.-Hall in use 

18  19  

20   
8:00 a.m.-Praise Service 

9:00 a.m.-Advent Workshop 

9:00 a.m.-Sunday school 

9:00 a.m.- Adult Study 

9:00 a.m.-Fellowship Time  

10:10 a.m.-Traditional Worship/ 

Heavenly Metal/Choir 

21   
6:00 p.m.-

WLD Group 

 

Newsletter 

Deadline 

 

22   
6:30 p.m.- 

Spirit Bells 

7:30 p.m.-

Men’s Choir 

23   
  

6:30 p.m.- Thanksgiving Eve 

Service at United Methodist 

Church (confirmands are 

encouraged to attend) 

24   
Thanksgiving Day: 

Office Closed 

 

25  26  

27  First Sunday of Advent 

8:00 a.m.-Praise Service 

9:00 a.m.-Sunday school 

9:00 a.m.- Adult Study 

9:00 a.m.-Fellowship Time  

10:10 a.m.-Traditional Worship 

1:00 p.m.-Fellowship Hall in use 

28   

6:00 p.m.-

WLD Group 

29   

6:30 p.m.- 

Spirit Bells 

7:30 p.m.-

Men’s Choir 

30   
3:30 p.m.-Kid’s Connection 

5:45 p.m.-Heavenly Metal 

7:00 p.m.-Confirmation Class 

7:00 p.m.- Choir 

   

December 2016 
 

October 2016 



 

November Worship Volunteers 
 

November 6, 2016 November 13, 2016 November 20, 2016 November 27, 2016 

Acolytes 
8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

Communion 
8:00 a.m.-  

10:10 a.m.-Campbell/Kjer 

   

Kid's Chat 
8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.-  

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

Fellowship 

Time 

9:00 a.m.- Team: Boelter  

Bob & Ann Schneider Donation 

9:00 a.m.- Team: Holm 

Yvonne Burkot donation 

9:00 a.m.- Team: Buschke 

Ron & Bev Peterson 

9:00 a.m.- Team: Huntley 

 Women’s Fellowship          

Greeters 
8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.-  

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- Barbara Peterson 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

Lay Reader 
8:00 a.m.-  

10:10 a.m.-  

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.-Barbara Peterson 

8:00 a.m.- Karen Henke 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

Projector 
8:00 a.m.- Bryan Sheets 

10:10 a.m.- Caleb Lauer 

8:00 a.m.- Jamie/Jared Buschke  

10:10 a.m.- Sarah Watling 

8:00 a.m.- Gary Henke  

10:10a.m.- Dorea Lauer  

8:00 a.m.- Wendy Dallman 

10:10 a.m.- Kris Drath  

Usher's 
8:00 a.m.-  

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

Welcomer 
8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 

8:00 a.m.- 

10:10 a.m.- 
 

November Cookie Brigade: Trudy Staskal  

 
   

             NOVEMBER  BIRTHDAYS   
1-Randy Poppy, Gianna Bobber 19- Sam Eithun, Katie Buschke, Hunter Huebner, 
3-Jolene Mowrer, Deb Calabria, Cindy Foster 19- Scott Cartwright 
4-Kristie Randel 20-Ethan Wiesner, Jamie Darkow 
5-Karyl Hebel 21-William Moore 
6-Jim Weber 23-Andrea Rathsack 
7-Adela Rogers 24-Wally Schmidt 
8- Levi Lanson, Kyle Rathsack 25- Kathy Foster 
9-Dorothy Hedtke 26-Laura Buschke, Ashley Nussbaumer 
11-Terry Reimers 28-Jason Parker, Julie Gleisner 
17- Alyssa Bozich, Tucker Huebner, Logan Langel 29-Tina Clegg, Tom Randel 
18-Bill Fabisiak, Lou Ann Prahl 30-Andrew Huntley 
  

Please sign 

up to fill the 

open dates. 

 

NOVEMBER 
ANNIVERSARIES  

 

1-Dan & Wendy Dallman 
2-Bill & Debbie Fabisiak 
2-David & Mary Beth Hill 
5-Wirt & Carol Holm 
8-Erin & Alyssa Bozich 
16-Ron & Bev Peterson 
21-Gaylord & Dorothy Hedtke 

 


